## HALF HOLLOW HILLS CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

## OF HUNTINGTON AND BABYLON

## WEST HOLLOW MIDDLE SCHOOL

MILTON K. STRONG Principal

March 1, 2017

Dear Eighth Grade Parent/Guardian(s):

The school year is rapidly coming to a close and your 8th grader will soon be moving on to high school. We are excited to tell you about our list of year-end activities. We will be hosting a cruise on Hornblower Cruises on Thursday, May 25th complete with coach bus transportation (via J & R Tours) to and from the boat. This cruise will take our students around Manhattan, including landmark sites. Students will enjoy a catered lunch, as well as DJ entertainment. Additional information about Hornblower Cruises is available on their website: <a href="https://hornblowernewyork.com">https://hornblowernewyork.com</a>. In addition to this exciting field trip, we will also be hosting our Annual 8th Grade Picnic on Friday, June 9th at West Hollow. Finally, the 8th Grade Commencement Ceremony will be held on Tuesday, June 20, 2017 within the High School East Auditorium. All eighth grade activities are designed to celebrate the conclusion of another successful school year. As we come closer to these dates, more information will be forthcoming.

We believe these activities are age-appropriate, safe and will ensure an exciting, enjoyable conclusion to each student's middle school experience. Similar to past years, our Student Government organization will be paying for a portion of the expenses making this year's dues \$110.00. We ask that you please make a check or money order payable in the amount of \$110.00 to West Hollow Middle School (Please make certain to write your child's FIRST and LAST name on the memo line). All checks and permission slips will be collected by your child's advisory teacher(s). No cash will be accepted!

IMPORTANT: Due to deposit obligations with vendors and for accounting purposes, it is imperative that ALL STUDENTS planning to participate in these activities must submit payment and the permission slip by Monday, April 3, 2017.

Parents please note that safety is always our paramount concern, especially when students are enjoying activities outside of the West Hollow building. To ensure everyone's safety, students that demonstrate behavioral concerns may lose the privilege of attending some or the entire end of the year activities. We encourage the children to understand that their actions have consequences, and we encourage you to discuss this with your child. Your ongoing support is appreciated. If you have any questions please contact Mrs. Jaclyn Tannazzo, via email at <a href="mailto:jtannazzo@hhh.k12.ny.us">jtannazzo@hhh.k12.ny.us</a>.

We hope these activities will help make your child's last days at West Hollow memorable!

Sincerely.

Dr. Milton K. Strong

Principal

Steven Hauk

Assistant Principal

Jaclyn Tannazzo

Student Government Advisor



## WEST HOLLOW MIDDLE SCHOOL

I hereby grant permission for	
TO 8th Grade Boat Trip	(student's name) Hornblower Chilses Pier 40 NYC
from = 745 to $245$	and to travel on the school bus.
	J. Tannazzo
(signature of parent) Emer.	Phone# - Day of Trip (teacher in charge)
May 25, 2017 (date of trip)	(administrative approval)
MEDICAL INFORMATION: If your child has an should be aware of, please list below.	ny medical condition of which field trip leaders
CONDITION:	RESTRICTIONS:
MEDICATION:	OTHER:
	<u> </u>
WEST HOLLOW MIDDLE SCHOOL	
I hereby grant permission for	(-(-1
TO 8th Grade Boot Trip HT	(student's name) AMBIOWER CHISES PIER 40 NYC
from 745 to 245	and to travel on the school bus.
·	J.Tannazzo
(signature of parent) Emer.	Phone# - Day of Trip (teacher in charge)
May 25, 2017	Alesson Beigesdof (administrative approval)
(date of trip)	(administrative approvas)
MEDICAL INFORMATION: If your child has a should be aware of, please list below.	any medical condition of which field trip leaders
CONDITION:	RESTRICTIONS:
MEDICATION:	OTHER:
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·